DRAFT

New Hampshire Library Association Executive Board Meeting 

February 19, 2013.  2:00pm 


Local Government Center, Concord 

Present:  Diane Lynch. Lori Fisher, Linda Taggart, Edmund Lowe, Myra Emmons, Carl Heidenblad, Michael York, Amy Lapointe, Sarah Leonardi, Ann Hoey, Kirsten Rundquist Corbett, Carlos Pearman, Kathy Meserve, Kim McKee, Jennifer Moore, Randy Brough, Brian Sylvester, Gail Zachariah, Amy Lappin, Betsy Solon, Tim Sheehan, Cathy Vincevic (New READS President, taking over for Myra)

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at   2:05 pm by Diane Lynch, who started us off by asking the large group (it was a well attended meeting!) to introduce themselves. .  And so we did! Lori made certain that we had a quorum of voting member.
Approval of the minutes from December 12, 2012.  Diane suggested that we delay the vote on the minutes and asked the Secretary to make certain that our web team received a copy of December’s minutes to post on the website.
President’s Report- Diane Lynch:  

Diane began by offering her congratulations and congratulations on behalf of NHLA to Lori Fisher.  Lori has been chosen by PLA out of more than 160 applications to attend the upcoming PLA Leadership Academy: Navigating Change · Building Community, March 4-8, 2013, in Chicago.  What a well deserved honor and achievement!  Congratulations!
Diane noted that:

· There was a problem with the website due to a payment glitch with Go Daddy.  The website payment is now linked on the Association’s credit card and this issue should be resolved.

· Diane was pleased to announce that Edmund Lowe from Nashua will serve as NHLA’s representative to the Center for the Book.  Carlos Pearlman will Co-chair our Bylaws committee with Eric Stern.  Beverly Pietlicki may serve as chair of Ways and Means.    She thanked each for jumping in and working for the Association.

· On the legislative front, Diane attended the hearing on HB 436 and for HB 461.  Lori Fisher spoke persuasively at the hearing on HB 461 (opposing this bill whose purpose it is to eliminate the department of Cultural Resources).
· Diane will be attending Legislative Day in Washington DC, representing NHLA.

Treasurer’s report – Tim Sheehan
· The amount remaining from the CD settlement of years back totaled $3564.78.  NHLA made a contribution of $3000 to Kids Books and the Arts, so the remaining balance is $564.78.
· Tim has been reviewing our income versus expense picture.  To date our income has totaled 27968.56.  Expenditures totaled $40,136.24.  Clearly we are out of balance with expenditures greater than income.  Clearly NHLA has a small surplus which we do need to spend down (Lori Fisher made this point) but we need to also insure that the organization finances allow the organization to sustain itself and fulfill its mission.

· A problem has arisen with Cornerstone Management.  Checks being sent for membership seem not to be deposited promptly.  Also, Cornerstone continues to send invoices to Sean Fleming, our former treasurer.
· Tim also spoke to the monthly recurring fees our Credit Card service is charging and noted the fees of some other services.  Sean Fleming had previously recommended PayPal and Tim endorsed that solution.

New Business:
· Legislative – Randy Brough.  Randy and President Diane spoke to the need for a legislative guide / handbook, similar to that produced and used by the NHLTA>    NHLA will work on developing such a guide.  

· NHLA’s Goals for 2013.  Diane took us through a goal setting exercise, and here are some ideas that came from this.  
-   Forge a link to the North Country.

-   Develop job descriptions for each position within the Association.

-   Provide the membership with a static email address so that members     have an information one stop shopping spot for information.

-   Find a person to serve as advocacy chair.
-  Increased membership.  (Gail Zachariah)

-  Promote increased participation.  

-  find a willing, capable and enthusiastic archivist.  

-  Social activities such as “An afternoon at the Currier” were suggested by Tim Sheehan.
· Web backup. Jennifer and Kim are working out a few “kinks’ in the Wordpress website.  For our protection they are backing up the website data.    Also, they asked folks submitting info to them to be clear that it is to be posted on the website.  They want to insure that this is what the submitter intends.
Old Business:

· Overdue Winchell Loan.  Randy moved that the overdue Winchell Loan be declared “uncollectible” and reported as such to the auditors.  There were several seconds.  All approved and the loan was declared “uncollectible”
· One Day Conference, provided by READS.  There will be no NHLA Spring Conference this year, but READS will be offering a Spring Conference on Friday, May 31st.  $10.  Myra provided an update.  The event will be at the Hooksett Public Library, featuring David Vinjamuri.  His recent article in Forbes: The Wrong War Over eBooks: Publishers vs. Libraries, has created much interest.   David will waive his normal fee and will come speak to us for weekend accommodations and mileage. This should be about $1250.  Lori moved that this be approved, Tim Sheehan seconded and the motion carried.  It was noted that Mary Cronin was instrumental in these arrangements.   
Myra expressed some concern about registration.  Will Cornerstone be able to assist with this?  This will need to be determined.

· 2014 Two Day Conference.  Randy noted that the Mountain View is finalizing the final details for the contract.  Dates will be April 25 & 26, 2014.  Please forward program ideas to the committee.

Section Reports:

Academic.  Karin Heffernan.  No report.   

CHILIS.   Gail Zachariah.  Chilis Spring Conference will be March 7th at SNHU
IT.  Cab Vinton.   No report.
READS.  Myra Emmons.   Reads now has 98 Reads to Go kits available.  Myra introduced Cathy Vincevic from New Hampton.  Round Tables will be offered in April in partnership with 4 Library Coops, Seacoast; Hillstown; Nubanusit; and Scrooge and Marly.
URBANS. Brian Sylvester.  Urbans members met in January at Bedford and this week they will meet in Concord.  They are working up a program titled “Strategic Plan Bootcamp” facilitated by Nancy Davis of the Ivy Group.

YALS.   Kirsten Corbett.  There will be a YALS conference committee meeting in Atkinson, NH on January 24th.

Advocacy.  No report.
ALA.  Amy Lappin.   Amy attended her first ALA Midwinter (in Seattle).  She felt that there was a substantial learning curve, and she thanked Steve Butzel for his insights into the process.  She will send a report to the website.  One item discussed and acted on was dues.  Membership dues will be increased, and the membership dues are now linked to the CPI, to allow for future dues increases as needed. 
Center for the Book.  Edmund Lowe.  Edmund introduced himself and informed the group that My Antonia by Willa Cather will be the next Big Read NH selection.
BYLAWS.  Carlos Pearlman. Carlos introduced himself and stated that he was looking forward to helping out.
CONFERENCE.  Nothing further to report.
Continuing Ed.  Barbara Prince sent word that in 2014 the committee is looking at offering a class or two designed for beginning librarians with little or no other formal training.
Intellectual Freedom.  Gail Zachariah.  Some reports of controversy concerning the book “Does God love my two daddies?”
Legislative.  Randy Brough.   HB 436 to change the governance of libraries was voted Inexpedient to Legislate 15-0.  HB 561 to eliminate the Department of Cultural Affairs was being considered this afternoon. 
Membership.  Jennifer Hinderer.  Jennifer was unable to join us today.
NELA.  Amy Lapointe.  Nominations are needed for the Emerson Greenaway award.  
NHAIS.  Nothing to report.  

NHSL.    Michael York, NH State Librarian.   Participation in the Movie License USA group netted the larger discount.  NHSL has been watching the progress of HB 561.approved.  Michael spoke to both the Nashua and Concord Chambers of Commerce on the Department of Cultural Affairs.  NH budget season and hearings are in full sway.  A new reference librarian has been hired.
NHSL.  Ann Hoey.  Kids Books and the Arts grant applications are online.
Nominating.  Lori.  NHLA needs to find candidates for the following:


VP/President

Secretary


Treasurer

And Lori is also looking for suggestions for the Ann Geisel award.

NHLTA. Kathy Meserve.  Kathy thanked Randy for alerting NHLTA to the HB 436.  The NHLTA was pleased with the vote on HB 436.  NHLTA is developing a fund raising initiative.  Also, they will sponsor a program at our conference.
Ways and Means.  Vacant, no report.

Website.  Jennifer Moore / Kim McKee.   Jennifer and Kim are making a change in the website.  They are using an interface for Wordpress that is clickable, not an HTML interface as was previously used.   This should be a little simpler for users and easier to maintain.  
Other.  Diane asked if there were any further business needing our attention or if there were any announcements.  There were none. 

Next meeting April 16, 2013 at the Local Government Center.  2:00 start time.

At 3:37 there was a motion to adjourn.  Approved.

Respectfully submitted, Carl Heidenblad, Secretary

